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WINONA COUNTY

) AS P

Alliance for Substance Abuse Prevention

Winona County Alliance for Substance Abuse Prevention & Crime Prevention Committee
January 22, 2018: 2:30 — 4:00 pm at Pleasant Valley Church

ATTENDANCE
Board of Directors:
*Bolded names were present
Attendance: | Board Member: Proxy: Sector:

Present Travis Volkman Chair

- Helen Bagshaw Health

- Karin Sonneman Rebecca Church Government
Present Ron Ganrude Jeff Mueller Law Enforcement
Present Linda King Business

- Mark Anderson Chai Lee Schools
Present Joe McKonkey Brian Sauter Faith

- Position available Parent
Present Beth Moe Brian Voerding Civic/Volunteer
Present Jenna McMillan Substance Abuse Treatment

- Darci Roesler Youth Serving Organization

- Position available Media
Present Payton Borchardt Youth
Present Janneke Sobeck (non-voting) Program Director
Present Phil Huerta (non-voting) Program Coordinator

Coalition Members and Guests:
Name: Organization:

Winona Partners for Prevention
ASAP Secretary

Kate Hansen
Alison Marco

Carin Hyter Winona County Drug Court
Karla Eppler Winona Area Ambulance
Deb McComb Winona County Services

Hiawatha Valley Mental Health Center
Winona County Commissioner

Tressa Reuter
Marie Kovecsi

Amy Koehler WSU Nursing
Anna Bollis WSU Nursing
Holly Berling WSU Nursing
Hannah Peterson WSU Nursing
Megan Erickson WSU Nursing




MINUTES

Consent Agenda
January Agenda- Approved

December Minutes- Approved

Directors/ Officers Insurance Quote
Paulet the regional coordinator said that we need to talk to the Winona Agency about taking ASAP and

what the cost would be.

Epiphany Community Services

Deacon talked to ASAP about our annual evaluation report for 2016-2017 year.
The following was discussed:

Areas of Success:

e Areduction in 30 — day prescription drug use and 30 — day marijuana use was demonstrated in
the community, while promising, the contribution to this outcome by the coalition cannot be
demonstrated at this time.

Areas of Improvement:

e The coalition demonstrated a decrease in the number of environmental strategies used and an
increase in activities targeting the more generic problem of General ATOD.

e Transitioned to a more supportive role in the community but efforts should be made to ensure
that the support is focused on specific issues, that is necessary to establish contribution to
outcomes. 60% targeted — 40% general.

e There are promising reductions in targeted substances, better alignment of actions to these
outcomes is necessary to demonstrate to coalition’s contribution to them.

Recommendations:

e The coalition should do continue to diversify its strategy use and concentrate on implementing
environmental strategies.

e Focus its efforts on implementing community changes that target coalition priorities as
established in the coalition’s logic model.

e Both community changes and environmental strategies are the foundations for creating long
term community changes. The coalition should keep track of its community actions so there is a
record of them whether change occurs or not.

e The coalition should continue to target its efforts. As of this year, the coalition’s efforts are 41.5
% focused on general ATOD.

e Balance of the use of data resources necessary to collect data and intended return on data
collection investment. There should also be a focus on the use of secondary data to determine
impact of the coalition’s contribution to outcomes.

Sustainability

ASAP discussed the questions of where we, as a coalition, are today and where we want to be 3
years from now. As of today, we have determined that we have a great coordinator, community,
volunteers, action teams and the format that those teams use. Phil has made a sustainability
plan for the coalition. In the plan e has laid out key activities to sustain and the estimated costs



of those activities if the coalition was to lose the DFC grant in the future. Next he listed out all
of the sources and strategies that the coalition has and will continue to use. Lastly, he created a
timeline with the action teams to what they are going to be working on and when it will be
happening.

Action Team Updates
-The CARA Grant has been submitted and will know in May if we get it.

Program Team: Finishing details on the Appreciation Event- February 26" 2018, at the Historical Society
in Winona. They also have been talking about partnering up with realtors and funeral home about
prescription drugs safety. Tabling at the Wellness Expo

Education/Training Team: Tabling at the Wellness Expo- looking for volunteers. Hidden in Plain Site will
be featured at Miller Ingenuity.

Media/Outreach Team: Flyers for all events are made and the Annual Report Draft is done and being
reviewed.

Data/Evaluation Team: Going forward with student survey from marijuana campaign.

Upcoming Events:
e Wellness Expo — Hidden in plain Site- February 24%, 2018, 9:00am- 1:00pm at Winona Senior
High School
e Appreciation Event — February 26, 2018, 5:00pm — 6:30pm at Winona Historical Society
e Hidden in Plain Site — February 27%, 28", and March 1%, 11:00am- 1:00pm at Miller Ingenuity

Next Meeting: February 26% 2018 at Pleasant Valley Church
Respectfully submitted,

Alison Marco, Board Secretary






